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A faculty development programme on “E-Filing of Income Tax Return-2 on Excel
Utilities” was organized by the Commerce Association, Shyam Lal College on 10th October
2017 in the computer lab, in an endeavour to restructure the learning curve of the participants
in a beneficial academic environment. Faculty Development Program is an immensely
productive event that provides a platform where teachers spanning from various colleges can
interact and exchange their views. It sharpens the teaching skills and enables them to become
better trainers, guides, and mentors. The whole SLC team including teachers, students, and
the non-teaching staff works towards encouraging a more “learner-centric” approach. It also
truly understands the need for continuous up gradation of a teacher’s skill sets. Aligning with
the above goals, the one-day FDP commenced with the grace of the learned resource person-
Dr. S. B. Rathore, an expert in the E-filing of Income Tax Returns. Many valuable insights
were given by the resource person on the topic which was followed by a detailed discussion.
The faculty members were elated by the presentation given by the speaker. The session went
on to be extremely knowledgeable as the speaker elaborated on the process of filing ITR 2
utility in excel. It helped them to learn E-filing Returns and become capable to prepare
students for practical examinations. The session went on to become lively as the gathering
became more interactive. The doubts and queries were cleared by the expert and in-depth
knowledge was successfully imparted among the participants. An overwhelming response
was witnessed by the Faculty Development Programme with 40 academicians teaching
commerce streams from various reputed colleges of Delhi University namely Hindu College,

Hansraj College, Kirori Mal College, Khalsa College, P.G.D.A.V College, and Ramjas



College. Faculties of 1.P. University, Amity University, and Jamia Millia Islamia University
also joined the programme.

The participants were thankful for the valuable inputs delivered by the speaker and
appreciated the commendable efforts. The seminar ended on a positive note and was a
successful one with the constant support of the respected Principal Sir, Prof. Rabi Narayan
Kar. The knowledge gained from the event was consolidated and the participants were

infused with high acumen which will assist them in breaking unsurmountable barriers and

achieving greater success in all walks of life.




